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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 

As we approach the end of the term, there is still a lot happening 
and we still have our high expectations. Over the next week it is 
important that: 

• We show kindness in all our interactions. 

• Attendance remains a priority! Children are expected at 
school EVERY DAY until the last day of this term. 

• Children are always in their school uniform and have their 
hats (if you need support please contact Stacey Williams) 

• Please ensure your child is on time to school. 

• Please keep up to date with Compass posts as this is where 
regular information will be shared. 

 

2024 YEAR 7 SCHOLARSHIPS 
Congratulations to the following students who were presented a 
scholarship on Monday evening from Kurunjang Secondary 
School. 
Leadership – Harry M 
Sports – Lueth P 
Performing Arts – Jacob S 
We are extremely proud of this achievement and wish them and 
all our year 6 students best wishes for secondary school. 
 

PROACTIVE POLICING UNIT 
Senior Constable Maria and Constable Emma popped in for a 
quick visit yesterday. They watched some grades rehearse their 
concert items. Senior Constable Maria thoroughly enjoyed her 
game of 4 square. She has promised she will be back next year 
to keep her winning streak happening. 
 

THE ARTS FESTIVAL 
Yesterday was day one of our Arts Festival / Concert and was a 
great success. Our students and staff have done an amazing 
job! Thank you to the families who stayed, watched, and 
supported our students. We are extremely proud of them all.  
 

The Visual Arts display in the Personal Learning Studio (near 
the canteen) is open this afternoon and Friday until 4:30pm and 
will be open tomorrow morning from 8:30am – 9:00am. 
 

FOUNDATION to YEAR 2 MINI ATHLETICS CARNIVAL 
Tomorrow we will be holding our annual F-2 Mini Athletics 
Carnival. Students are to come dressed in their houses colours. 
Parents and family members are welcome to attend and cheer 
their child/ren on. Go BLUE House!  

 
 
 

 
 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 

2024 PLANNING: STILL HAVE TO ENROL OR NOTIFY US 
THAT YOU'RE EXITING? 
We are well underway in planning for 2024. One of the biggest 
impacts on our planning is our student enrolments. If you are or 
someone you know are yet to enrol their child for 2024 please 
contact the office ASAP! Additionally, if your child/ren will be 
attending another school next year, please contact the office. 
Thank you to those who have already notified us. 
 

STAFFFING UPDATE 
I am pleased to announce that our 2024 Team Leaders will be: 

• Specialist Team – Mrs Lidia Woolley 

• Foundation – Mrs Amy Leahy 

• Year 1 – Ms Estelle van Sittert 

• Year 2 – Mr Edison Potts 

• Year 3/4 – Mr Rob D’Elia 

• Year 5/6 – Miss Ellie McClafferty 
 

Students will participate in ‘Meet Your 2024 Teacher’ sessions 
next Thursday. As I mentioned last week, we are still recruiting 
staff for 2024. We are hoping to have this finalised by the end of 
the school year. 
 

FOUNDATION TRANISITION 
Overall, the three transition days we have already held, we have 
had many excited 4 and 5 year olds come to see what Big 
School is going to be like for them next year. There were lots of 
smiles, some shy glances from behind parents, and a few tears 
as well.  
 

YEAR 6 to 7 ORIENTATION DAY  
On Tuesday 12th December, all year 6 students attending a 
government school in Year 7 will participate in the statewide 
Year 7 Orientation Day. However, some students may need 
additional time to help them feel ready for secondary school. If 
you feel your child needs additional support, please speak to 
your child’s teacher and we will arrange additional visits. 
 

END OF YEAR CELEBRATIONS 
Notes were sent home with your child/ren regarding classroom 
parties. The end of year celebrations will be held on Friday 15th, 
from 12:30pm. 
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2024 FUTURE PLANNING  
At our last School Council meeting we discussed Curriculum 
Days for 2024. The following dates will be student free days: 

• 29th Jan – Curriculum Day (AIP, What 2024 will look 
like, team and class time) 

• 30th Jan – Curriculum Day (CPR training, team and 
class time) 

• 28th Feb – Parent / Teacher Interviews 

• 15th April – Curriculum Day – Maths with Michael Ymer 

• 7th June – Common Professional Practice Day 

• 15th July – Curriculum Day – Literacy with Vivian 
Arbaci / Fire Safety Training 

• 14th August – Parent / Teacher Interviews 

• 4th November – Curriculum Day (Report writing) 

• 20th December - Student free (staff planning for 2025) 
OSHClub will have their program running on these days should 
you need to book you child/ren in. 
 

ASSEMBLY 
Looking forward to seeing you at the Foundation to Year 2 
assembly tomorrow. Have a great weekend. 
 

Finally, as always I would love to hear any feedback you have 
about our school, so please feel free to email me at ANY TIME 
at KURUNJANG.PS@education.vic.gov.au with any thoughts, 
concerns, feedback or suggestions that you may have to 
continue to make our school a wonderful place to be and to 
learn. I will get back to you as soon as I can and really do 
appreciate any feedback that you have to share. 
 

Tom 
 

~ Learning Together 
 

 

STUDENT OF THE 

WEEK AWARDS 
 

 

Student of the week awards are 
made each week and announced 

in the newsletter on a Thursday. The awards are presented to 

the students at assembly on Friday at 2.30pm in the Gym.  

Parents are most welcome to attend. 
 

Foundation Potts ~ The Whole Grade 
Foundation Ahern ~ Archer Newbery 

Foundation Ahern ~ Kiana Sena San Martin 
Foundation Jane ~ Emily Willoughby 
Foundation Jane ~ Jackson Grieve 

Foundation Amy ~ Melody Krizmanic 
Foundation Amy ~ Bailey Hovard 

Foundation Ryan ~ Rivah Gatt 
Foundation Ryan ~ Shona Singh 

1 Cohen ~ The Whole Grade 
1 Cole ~ Kalahnee Tauali'i-Sialatu  

1 Cole ~ Sonny Webb 
2 Ana ~ Akuot Gor Deeng 

2 Ana ~ Kasileyah Vea 
2 Kirk ~ Zainab Mohamed 

2 Kirk ~ Jye Benedict  
2 Kirk ~ Ann Bong 

2 Kaitlin ~ Rydah Wells-Viola 
2 Kaitlin ~ Aviraj Malhi 

2 Estelle ~ Gurnoor Badesha 
2 Estelle ~ Aila Mulalic 

 
 

 

FORWARD PLANNING 
 

Thursday 7th December 

• Foundation ~ Year 6 Concert – 1.00pm ~ 3.00pm 
Arts Festival ~ Personal Learning Studio 3.00pm 

Friday 8th December  

• Mini Athletics Carnival ~ Foundation – Year 2 
Monday 11th December 

• Year 6 Students Big Day Out ~ Melton Waves 
Tuesday 12th December 

• Statewide Orientation Day ~ Year 6 students attend 
their Secondary School and Foundation 2024 students 
attend their Primary School 

Thursday 14th December 

• Year 6 Graduation ~ Tabcorp Park 
Friday 15th December 

• Class Parties 
Tuesday 19th December 

• Last Day Term 4 ~ 12.30pm Dismissal 
Wednesday 20th December 

• Curriculum Day ~ Students not required at school 
Monday 29th & Tuesday 30th January 2024 

• Student Free Days 
Wednesday 31st January 2025 

• First Day Term 1 ~ 8.50am start 
Wednesday 7th January 

• Foundation Students Commence 

 
 

NOTIFICATION AND APPROVAL 
REGARDING EXTENDED ABSENCES FOR 

FAMILY HOLIDAYS OR EVENTS 
 

We appreciate that families from time to time may be absent for 
family holidays or events. In the event that you know you will be  
absent please come to the office to collect a notification 
regarding extended absences for family holidays or events form 
for approval. This will enable the class and specialist teachers 
to be aware of the absence and for the absence to be recorded 
on compass. 

 
 

CHANGE OF DETAILS 
 

If you have changed any of your contact 
details, could you please advise the school 
office ASAP so that our records can be updated.  It is vitally 

important that we have current contact details to call parents. 
 
 

FOUNDATION ENROLMENTS 

2024 ARE NOW OPEN 
 

 

Parents who live within our school’s 
designated neighbourhood area are 
invited to enrol their children for 
Foundation 2024 at the office.  To be 
eligible to enrol for Foundation in 2024 

your child must turn 5 years of age by 30th April 2024. You must 
provide proof of your child’s age by presenting a birth certificate.  
For students who were born overseas you must present their 
passport and visa details.  Immunisation certificates are also 
required and may be posted. 
to you on request by calling 1800 653 809. As the immunisation 
and birth certificates may take a little time to arrive, we suggest 
you get organised early and phone for your certificate now. 
 

Please contact the school office on 9743 0633 if you would like 
to arrange a tour of our school. 

 

http://www.google.com.au/imgres?q=young%20students%20cartoon&safe=active&biw=1600&bih=757&tbm=isch&tbnid=lcZNiMSIlVaIkM:&imgrefurl=https://www.123rf.com/photo_5516534_young-student-vector-and-cartoon-character.html&docid=heTYafZgqakDRM&imgurl=http://us.123rf.com/400wm/400/400/ddraw/ddraw0909/ddraw090900202/5609793-school-elements-cartoon-and-vector-objects.jpg&w=1200&h=1173&ei=YxAhU8vCLo-PlQXEnoHgAg&zoom=1&ved=0CNoBEIQcMCs&iact=rc&dur=1934&page=2&start=29&ndsp=29


 

SCHOOL LEAVERS & ENROLMENTS FOR 2024 
 

Any parents who have children that will not be returning to 
Kurunjang Primary School in 2024 are requested to let the 
school know as soon as possible. If you know of families moving 
to our school in 2024, who have not yet been to the school to 
enrol, we would greatly appreciate it if you could ask your friends 
to do so.  We also ask any parents who have not enrolled their 
child in Foundation for 2024, to do so as soon as possible. 
Immediate action on this matter will ensure that we have 
adequate facilities and resources available for the beginning of 
the 2024 school year. 
 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
Please fill in and return to the school office as soon as possible: 
 

STUDENTS NOT ATTENDING IN 2024 
 

I would like to notify Kurunjang P.S. that my CHILD/REN 
 
NAME/S:__________________________________________ 
 
_________________________________________________ 
 
GRADE/S_________________________________________ 
 

Will not be attending Kurunjang P.S. in 2024 
 

NAME OF SCHOOL ATTENDING IN 2024: 
  
_________________________________________________ 

 
 

FOUNDATION ~ YEAR 2 
MODIFIED ATHLETICS 

HOUSE SPORTS 
 

Foundation – Year 2 Modified Athletics 
House Sports Day will be held on 

TOMORROW Friday December 8th at Kurunjang 

Primary School from approximately 9.15am until 12:30pm. 
 

It would be appreciated if children could wear at least one item 
of clothing in the colour of their house to add to the atmosphere 
of the sports:  
 

Waratah-RED, Melaleuca–GREEN, Acacia-YELLOW, 
Caladenia-BLUE 

 

WE STRESS THAT ALL CHILDREN MUST WEAR A SUNHAT 
AND SUNSCREEN AND BRING A BOTTLE OF WATER FOR 
THIS EVENT 
 

Thank you to Mrs Craig and Mr Andrews for organising this fun 
day.  
 

Parents are most welcome to attend. 
 

PE Department 

 
 

 

CELEBRATION OF LEARNING 
 

Kurunjang Limerick 
 

There once was a man from Kurunjang 
He danced to every note he sang 

But on the day he fell 
He wasn’t feeling well 

That’s how he ended up with a bang! 
 

1. Jaeliana C, 3 Christina 

 

LIBRARY 
 

We currently have a large number of overdue 
library books.  As the end of the year is fast 
approaching, could I ask that parents help their 
children look at home for any school library books 
and return them to the library ASAP. 
 

Thank you 
Lynne Notman ~ Library Technician 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LATE ARRIVALS: 
 

If your child is running late for any reason, please take 
them to the office to be signed into school. A late pass 
will be issued to your child to be given to the teacher.  

 

 

 

CANTEEN  
 

Please note that on-line 
canteen orders can be 
placed up to 2 weeks in 
advance however, they 
must be placed prior to 
9.00am on the day of 
wanting the order 
processed. 
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CLASS LIST FOR Qkr! 
 

CLASS  NAME  Qkr! CLASS 
 

Foundation Potts  Foundation Potts 
Foundation Ahern  Foundation Ahern 
Foundation Jane  Foundation Jane 
Foundation Amy  Foundation Amy 
Foundation Ryan  Foundation Ryan 

 
1 Sophia   1 Sophia 
1 Cohen   1 Cohen 
1 Cole   1 Cole 
1 Dovaston  1 Dovaston 

 
2 Ana   2 Ana 
2 Kirk   2 Kirk 
2 Kaitlin   2 Kaitlin 
2 Estelle   2 Estelle 

 
3/4 Tony   3/4 Tony 
3 Christina  3 Christina 
3 Parker   3 Parker 
3 Danielle  3 Danielle 
4 Tanya   4 Tanya 
4 Mason   4 Mason 
4 Gatt   4 Gatt 

 
5 Micallef  5 Micallef 
5 Blake   5 Blake 
5 Bella   5 Bella 
6 D’Elia   6 D’Elia 
6 Ellie   6 Ellie 
6 Webb   6 Webb 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wilson Pee Wee Tennis (4 – 7 years) 
MLC Hot Shots (5 – 12 years) 

Junior & Adult Coaching 
(Group & Private Lessons available) 

Squad Training for Elite Juniors 
Mums in Tennis Program 

Professional Racquet Restringing 
Ask us about NEW Cardio Tennis! 

Phone: Steve Kelly 0409 173 273 
 

 


